
Bridgewater Youth Soccer Association 
General Meeting Minutes 

February 5, 2010 
 

        Meeting called to Order at 7:15 pm 
 

Members Present:   Ron Barron, Mike Berolini, Mike Cammuso, Todd Davis, Eric Hackenson, David 
Holmberg, Jim Loonie, Dianne Masefield, Holly Ridge, Scott Sherrick, Richard Sproules, Rod Springer, 
Kevin Sullivan, David Wolohojian 

 
       Secretary’s Report: (Holly)  

       No quorum Secretary Reports posted, but not voted to accept. 
 
       Treasurers Report: (Pete) 

• No Financial Reports present. Treasurer not present. 
 
 

        Registrar’s Report: (Rod) 
• 460 Spring Travel registrations. 
• 36 Spring Instructional online registrations. 
• Carroll U18G has 14 rostered. 
• Grant has 4 players that still need to register. 
• Meaney needs to drop players to meet max requirements. 
• BYSA is still in need of pictures for ID cards and birth certificates. 

 
        South Shore Soccer: (Scott, Dave) 

• Friendship Tourney will be held in Raynham. 
• Seeking SSSL Delegates from Bridgewater. 
• Travel schedule is posted to SSSL website. 
• Referee problems are still prevalent…SSSL will push No Tolerance Policy. 

 
        Spring Travel: (Scott) 

• Dome games going well. 
        
 
       Fundraising: (Holly) 

• Waiting on approval from the 99 restaurant to host a fundraising breakfast. 
• Waiting on approval from the superintendent to host a dance on April 9. 
• BYSA has formed a partnership with Dick Sporting Goods. DSG will provide all spring travel, spring 

instructional and TOPS coaches with coaches kits, which include bag, balls, pinnies, cones, ball pump, 
coaches board, whistle. BYSA will hold a BYSA Appreciation Day at Brockton DSG on Saturday, 
March 20. Members will receives 10% off soccer sporting goods PLUS an additional coupon for 15% 
off that day only.  

• Application has been filed with Barretts Haunted Mansion for a Fundraising opportunity in October.  
• BYSA is accepting bids for a photographer to handle our 2010 pictures in the spring, fall and for BCC.  

Interested parties may contact Holly Ridge. Bids will be reviewed by the BYSA board and the best bid 
will be chosen by the February board meeting. 

• Photographer issues-BYSA is seeking legal action against the fall photographer, Tom Flaherty.  BYSA 
has composed a list of members that have not received pictures. Emails should be sent to Holly Ridge if 
you have not done so already. Also receiving emails as photos are being received, so we do know that he 
is responding slowly. Refunds will be issued to members on February 11, 6-730 and February 13, 9-
11..all refunds need to issued by February 15.  

• Bridgewater Challenge Cup is underway. The Board will discuss any changes that need to be made and 
information will be posted the website in the next few weeks.   

• Bridgewater Golf Tournament will be held on Friday June 11 at the Easton Country Club, afternoon tee 
time.  

 
 

       
 



       Spring Instructional 
• In person registration 2/4, 2/12 6-730pm and 2/6 9-11am 
• Cost $40pp, $80 family max 
• Coaches meeting 4/16 
• Coaches clinics TBD 
• Boys start 5/3, Girls start 5/4 6-7pm. Program runs for 5 weeks. 
• Volunteers and coaches needed. 

 
       Fields and Equipment: (Scott) 

• Fields are closed 
• Problems with tires on vehicle 
• Remove unwanted goal posts 
• Fix parking lot holes 
• Remove clipping by storage unit and turn loom 
 

       Website: (Evan & Holly) 
• Sponsors and Golf still need to be updated…working on. 
• Remove Tiffany Tournament 

 
 

Challenge Cup: (Holly) 
• Approved by MYSA 
• Ads placed 
• Hotels in line for out of town participants: Days Inn Middleboro and Holiday Inn Taunton 
• Orders placed for 2ways 
• Flyers at printer, when completed will place at dome. 
• Emails will go out to coaches 
• No u18, u10 one day 
• May 29, 30 
 

         
        Old Business: 

• none 
 
New Business:  
• Associate Board will be chosen during the February board meeting. If interested please call/email Scott 

Sherrick. 
 
 
 

 
 

Meeting adjourned 7:52pm  
 

 
Upcoming Meetings: 

February 16, 2009 BYSA BOD Meeting 
                                                      March 5 , 2010 BYSA General Meeting 

March 15, 2010 SSSL General Meeting 
 

     Respectfully Submitted 
     Holly Ridge 
     Recording Secretary 

 
  


